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I believe that the 12 program has been broken for way too long. 12 was founded on good intentions but due to 
inaccurate definitions actually exacerbates the housing crisis in DC. 

That is, right now developers get to build bigger buildings because they provide a pittance of 'affordable' 12 units (8 out 
of 100 units for example). If I am understanding this correctly, then I see 12 is a farce. 

Further, according to the zoning code now, developers can expect to market their 'affordable' studios at $1500 a month 
to fulfill their 12 requirements. Hmmm ... really? Who is this affordable to (those making $60,000 a year). 

So when you have $1500 a month set as the most 'affordable' rents in any new building (with more than 10 units), that 
means the rest of the building has 'market-rate' units renting at more than $1500+ a month. I hope city officials see now 
why, in part, DC has no more truly affordable rental units, say at $500 or $800 a month. 

http://wtop.com/ dc/2015/03/ study-fi nds-affo rda bl e-p rivate-ho usi ng-i n-d-c-a I I-but-gone/ 

On top of all this, 12 does not currently require developers to build any 'affordable' units for families. 

Why are developers getting bonus density for constructing buildings that don't ensure we have a diverse array of 
apartmentsizes to serve DC's working families? This is unacceptable. 

12 rules must be fixed and in the right way! 

* The definition of an affordable 12 unit should at most be 50% AMI, with 30% AMI a much better metric of 
'affordability'. The current definition of an 12 unit set at 80% AMI is a joke, and so is 70% or even 60%. 

* 12 production requirements which live up to the housing crisis in DC must be implemented now. Current 12 production 
expectations must be doubled at least with 20% to 30% of any new building in the District to include 12 units so we can 

meaningfully contend with the number one priority in the DC Comprehensive Plan -- preservin~J~§Bl!Y§re 

affordable housing in the city. "'\ ,f ~? C 
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* No additional bonus density -- Developers know that DC is one of the hottest rental and condo markets in the nation. 
Marketing 12 units as affordable in any new building is a way for the development community to give back for DC's 
windfall real estate market -- a market with such rising housing costs and rents that tens of thousands of longtime 
District residents have been forced from their homes in the past decade. If additional bonus density is considered, it 
must only be given to developers who are willing to market 12 units to families requiring 3 or more bedrooms with 
eligibility for those with incomes at 30% AMI or less. 

* There should be no exemptions from 12 in any district/zone in the City -- immediately. As it exists, exemptions to 12 is 
exclusive planning which stands in complete opposition to the DC Comprehensive Plan. This is our chance to fix this 
terrible mistake. 

I look forward to action on this. Please keep me informed. 

Respectfully, 
Gael Murphy 
Gaelmurphy@gmail.com 

Ward: 4 
Zip: 20011 
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